
Inglewood, California 
June 25, 2008 

 
The City Council of the City of Inglewood, California held a special meeting on 
Wednesday, June 25, 2008 in the Council Chambers in City Hall of said City. 
 
MAYOR PRO-TEM APPOINTMENT.  It was moved by Council Member Morales and 
seconded by Council Member Tabor that Council Member Franklin be appointed Mayor Pro 
Tem for today’s meeting. 

 
 Following the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag of our Country and invocation by Mayor Pro 

Tem Franklin the meeting was called to order at the hour of 2:17 P.M. 
 

Present: Council Members Tabor, Dunlap, Morales and Mayor Pro Tem 
Franklin;   

Absent: Mayor Dorn. 
  
 City officials and personnel present were: 
 

Yvonne Horton City Clerk 
  Timothy Wanamaker City Administrator 
  Cal Saunders  City Attorney 
  Glen Kau  Public Works Director 
  Sheldon Curry Acting Assistant City Administrator 
  Sidney Porter Finance Director 

Cheryl Moore Deputy City Clerk 
  
134 PUBLIC COMMENTS - AGENDA ITEMS.  Mayor Pro Tem Franklin inquired if there 

were any persons present who wished to address the City Council on any item on the 
agenda. 

  
 Mike Stevens spoke concerning agenda item no. P-1 traffic considerations for the proposed 

238-acre mixed-use project at the Hollywood Park Race Track.  
 
 James Burt spoke concerning agenda item no. P-1 traffic considerations for the proposed 

238-acre mixed-use project at the Hollywood Park Race Track.  
 
 Tony Jones spoke concerning agenda item no. P-1 traffic considerations for the proposed 

238-acre mixed-use project at the Hollywood Park Race Track.  
 

PRESENTATION – HOLLYWOOD PARK LAND COMPANY. Presentation 
pertaining to traffic considerations for the proposed 238-acre mixed-use project at the 
Hollywood Park Race Track at 1050 South Prairie Avenue. 
  
Chris Meany representing Hollywood Park Land Company presented an overview and 
power point presentation.  
 
Alfred Ying, Traffic Engineering Consultant presented additional information regarding 
traffic at the proposed site. 
 
Following the presentations the City Council, Sheldon Curry, Acting City Administrator   
Alfred Ying and the presenters from Hollywood Park Land Company participated in 
discussion. 
 
At the close of the discussion Mayor Pro Tem Franklin announced there would be five 
additional workshops presented. 
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134 PUBLIC REMARKS.  Mayor Pro Tem Franklin inquired if there were any persons present 

who wished to address the City Council on any matter connected with City business not 
elsewhere considered on the agenda. 

 
Mike Stevens spoke on the traffic and the proposed sub terrain parking for the Hollywood 
Park Project. He commented the proposed parks for the project should be available to all 
Inglewood residents. 
 
Tony Jones resident of Renaissance commented the presentation did not include any 
information regarding the space between homes.  He also stated parking will become a 
bigger challenge with the grid lock now on Century Boulevard. 
 
James Burt commented traffic is a problem at the proposed site and other locations.  He 
commented it takes now about 10 minutes to travel a few blocks. 

 
There being no further business to be presented, Mayor Pro Tem Franklin declared the 
meeting adjourned at the hour of 4:08 p.m. 

 
 
 
 _____________________________ 
 City Clerk              
 
 

Approved this ________day of ___________________, 2008 
 
 
 

________________________________ 
Mayor 
 

 
 


